White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
December 10, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, December 10, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, and several residents (see attached list).     The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the November 12, 2012 Regular Board meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the November 29, 2012 Special Board meeting.  Motion Carried.  

CD #84670 matures on 1-13-13.   Treasurer Graf will check into current interest rates and we will discuss it at the next meeting.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

The floor was opened to discussion regarding the proposed ordinance pertaining to outdoor furnaces (wood or other fuels).  The ordinance needs to reflect the changes regarding mechanical and plumbing permits that were made by the State of Michigan in 2009.  Several residents were concerned that the new ordinance might cause additional costs.  They were assured that the units that were currently in place would be “grandfathered” in, but if they were replaced with a unit that is not similar to the old one, they would need to follow the new ordinance.
Carol Brimhall had some questions about the 10 acres on M-52 that is owned by the Township.  She had a list of improvements that we would need to do in order to use this property as a recycling center.  She stated again that she would purchase the property and donate it to the County to be used as a preserve.

Phil Mikus from Granger took the floor and discussed some of our recycling options.  We will discuss it at the next meeting after acquiring more information.

Two lawyers from Thrun Law Firm came in to introduce themselves.

A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to hire Terrie Joseph to clean the Township buildings at $18.00 per hour.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have the Township pay for 3 training classes and the convention for our new Treasurer.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf requested that his new hours and new e-mail address be put on the Township website.  The new hours are Tuesday and Thursday, 9-12, Wednesday 4-7 or by appointment.

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  

A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Baker to increase the amount we pay to have the hall opened for personal events from $5.00 each to $10.00 beginning the first of the year.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

